
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD MINUTES
SPECIAL MEETING 
OCTOBER 29th, 2020
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Thursday, October 29th, 2020. Supervisor Wendy Burton called the meeting to order via Zoom at 7:00 pm with a salute to the flag, led by Nathan LaVirtue.
Roll call: 
Wendy Burton – present



Margaret Fallon – present
Mary Weinberger – present



Frank Pepe – present



Paul Coughlin – present


This Special Meeting was called in order to adopt the Preliminary Budget as the final adopted Budget for 2021 as well as several other matters.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:

Johanna Shafer, 21 Decker Road – asked why the budget was being passed at this special meeting rather than at a November Town Board meeting.  Supervisor Burton responded that a new policy had been approved by the Town Board to have the budget approved prior to Election Day.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. MOTION TO TRANSFER CHIPS FUNDS FROM GENERAL FUND TO HIGHWAY: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to transfer $173,451.59 from the General Fund to the Highway Fund.  This transfer represents the Dec. 2019 CHIPS funding payment that was incorrectly deposited into the General Fund.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; and Frank Pepe – yes.
2. RESOLUTION TO RETURN TRANSFER STATION ACCOUNTING TO THE GENERAL FUND: The following resolution was read by Supervisor Burton:

RESOLUTION #10C OF 2020

Resolution to Return Transfer Station Accounting to the General [A] Fund
WHEREAS each year’s AUD and audit segregate  Refuse and Garbage finances into a segregated account group, and

WHEREAS the accounting for the Transfer Station was segregated from the A General Fund into its own CL Fund in April of 2020 for the purposes of more precise tracking of revenues, expenses, and balances, and

WHEREAS being advised of restrictions and negative impacts of the accounting segregation may have on the flexibility of operations and overall finances,

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Stanford dissolves the CL Fund and returns it for accounting purposes to the General [A], effective immediately in the 2020 budget and in future budgets.

Motion made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Mary Weinberger
Roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; and Frank Pepe – yes.


Resolution #10C of 2020 adopted with the affirmative votes of all Town Board members and certified this 29th day of October.




Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

3. RESOLUTION TO APPROVE THE PRELIMINARY BUDGET AS THE 2021 FINAL ADOPTED BUDGET: Supervisor Burton read the following resolution:

RESOLUTION #10D OF 2020

TO APPROVE THE 2021 TOWN BUDGET

WHEREAS the development of the 2021 Town of Stanford Budget has been developed within the guidelines of Town Board Policy “Budget Approval Protocols #(02) (a), and

WHEREAS the “Preliminary Budget” was presented at a Public Hearing on October 22, 2020 and

WHEREAS the only changes made to the “Preliminary Budget” have been to move all Refuse CL appropriations, revenues, and real property taxes back into the General Fund as has been the custom, and to discontinue consideration of operating Refuse and Garbage as an independent fund, and
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WHEREAS these adjustments have not changed any total appropriations, total revenues, total fund balance appropriated, total real property taxes, nor any other substantial elements of the 2021 budget,

      NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Stanford 2021 budget be approved as follows:

· As summarized in the “Tax Schedule 2021” attached hereto and made a part of the minutes,

· As represented in the detailed budget worksheets entitled “Preliminary Budget 10/19/20” verified by the Town Clerk, and

· As follows:

1. APPROPRIATIONS

· Town of Stanford

i. General Fund “A” *

$1,297,157

ii. Highway Fund DA”

$1,175,024
· Total Town of Stanford

$2,472,181
· Other Districts & Town of Stanford Library

i. Stanford Fire District

$   437,955

ii. Stanford Free Library

$   142,000

iii. Stanford-Bangall Lighting
$       9,500
· Total Other Districts & Library     $   589,455

· Grand Total All Appropriations    $3,061,636
2. Revenues

· Town of Stanford

i. General Fund “A” *

$   930,327

ii. Highway Fund “DA”

$   173,896 (CHIPS $150,000)
· Total Town of Stanford

$1,104,223
· Other Districts & Library




None

3. Utilization of Fund Balance

· Town of Stanford

i. General Fund “A” *

$   200,000

ii. Highway Fund DA”

$                0
· Total Town of Stanford

$   200,000
· Other Districts & Library




None

4. Real Property Taxes

· Town of Stanford

i. General Fund “A” *

$   166,830

ii. Highway Fund “DA”

$1,001,128
· Total Town of Stanford

$1,167,958
· Other Districts & Town of Stanford Library

i. Stanford Fire District

$   437,955

ii. Stanford Free Library

$   142,000

iii. Stanford-Bangall Lighting
$       9,500
iv. Total Other Districts & Library     

$   589,455

· Total All Real Property Taxes 
 $1,757,413

Grand Total Revenues, Fund Balance, Taxes     $3,061,636

Motion made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon.
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Roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – no; and Frank Pepe – yes.


Resolution #10D of 2020 adopted with the affirmative votes of four of the five Town Board members and certified this 29th day of October.

Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

(Copies of the 2021 Adopted Budget are available upon request)
PRIVILEGE IF THE FLOOR: Several participants in this Zoom meeting thanked the Board for their efforts in getting this budget done: Judy      , Claudia DeBellis, Mike Shafer and Gary Haddum.
With no other comments, a motion to adjourn this Special Meeting at 7:18pm was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.   Roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; and Frank Pepe – yes.  Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

